
Neal Petties Mountain View Community Recreation Group 
MINUTES 

Wednesday, January 15, 2025, at 6:00 pm  
CITY OF SAN DIEGO 

PARKS AND RECREATION DEPARTMENT 
 

Meeting Address 
Neal Petties Mountain View Community Center 
641 South Boundary Street 
San Diego, CA 92113 
 
ATTENDANCE:
CRG Members 
Rena Brown, Member 
Howard Cuarezma, Member 
Glenda Gates, Chair 
Dwayne Hill, Member 
Eleanor Renee Rodriguez, Member 
Cybele Thompson, Recording Secretary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Guests 
Yasmeen Obeid, CPP Community Engagement Coordinator, City of San Diego 
Jorge Uribe, CPP Intern, City of San Diego 
 
Elected Staff 
Tiffany Harrison, Community Representative, Office of City Council District 4 
 
City Staff 
Jonathan Aranda, Assistant Center Director 
Matt Ensminger, Center Director 
 
CRG Members Absent - Excused
Jeffrey Hayes, Vice Chair 
Janet Lee, Member 
Henry Lee Wallace, Member 
 
CRG Members Absent - Unexcused
Raschelle Bednarski, Member 
Lanell Brown, Member 
Lucero Cuarezma Samano, Member 
Dan Falconer, Member 



Imani Robinson, Member 
Maurice Sweet, Member 
Stan Williams, Member 
 
Call to Order 
Chair Glenda Gates called the meeting to order at 6:07 pm. 
 
Reports  
PARKS & RECREATION 
Matt Ensminger – mensminger@sandiego.gov 

• Basketball league has started 
• Temporary pools will be placed this summer, but not yet decided at which rec 

centers 
• Indoor gym now has 2 pickleball courts striped in, but no one has played 

pickleball yet, although it is posted as available on the City’s website 
• Red curb update is that a parking duration study has been completed on both 

sides of South Boundary Street and now needs to be reviewed 
• ADA survey being performed on Mountain View Park and community garden 

cannot be installed until all ADA deficiencies corrected 
• Maintenance updates 

- Futsal courts are done, but basketball courts are not yet 
- Goal is to reopen teen center restrooms concurrent with futsal and basketball 

courts 
 

SOUTHEASTERN SAN DIEGO COMMUNITY PLANNING GROUP 
Howard Cuarezma – hjcuarezma@gmail.com 

• Meeting held on 1/13/25 with 6 board members and 15 total attendees 
• Southcrest stormwater channel being cleared 
• Bus stops getting shelters 
• Mural at 36th & Imperial to be partnership between church and D9 

 
OFFICE OF CITY COUNCIL MEMBER HENRY FOSTER, DISTRICT 4 
Tiffany Harrison – tharrison@sandiego.gov 

• MLK Park – 1/25/25 at 9 am will be a march starting at Valencia Park Elementary 
• CM Foster has office hours on Fridays at the Livewell Center from 1:30-4:30 pm 
• Encouraged residents to use the Get It Done App 
• Dumpster Day on 2/1/25 from 9-11 am at Jacobs Center and greenery will be 

accepted.  Shredding is also available. 
• Anyone can request curbside cleanup through ESD or D4 

 

mailto:mensminger@sandiego.gov
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Action Items 
• Motion by Rena Brown, second by Renee Rodriguez, to approve Neal Petties 

Mountain View CRG minutes from December 18, 2024 
Vote: 6 YES  0 NO  0 ABSTAIN 

 
New Business Items 

1. City of San Diego’s Commission on Police Practices made a presentation to 
review their history since being created in 2020 by approval of Measure B.  It 
then took the City of San Diego 3 years to appoint commissioners.  There are 
now 17 on the commission with a $2.4M annual budget in FY25.  City Council 
makes all commission appointments. 

2. OG Labor Day event was successful and planning now for next year if anyone 
wants to join.  Meetings start on 1/31/25 at noon at the rec center and are the 
last Friday of every month at noon. Cooper Family Juneteenth event is on 
6/21/25 and Neal Petties Mountain View Community Park Juneteenth event is 
on 6/14/25. 

 
Adjournment 
There being no further business, Chair Glenda Gates adjourned the meeting at 6:56 pm  
 
NOTICE OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING -  
Wednesday, February 19, 2025, at 6:00 pm   
Submitted by Cybele L. Thompson, RPA, FMA, CCIM, LEED AP, Recording Secretary 
 
THIS INFORMATION IS AVAILABLE IN ALTERNATE FORMATS UPON REQUEST.  
PLEASE CONTACT: 
Matt Ensminger, Recreation Center Director mensminger@sandiego.gov  
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